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        2                   MR. PAROLA:  Good morning.

        3             Observing it's 10:07, this is a

        4             hearing with respect to the Town of

        5             Hempstead Industrial Development

        6             Agency and the tax exemption policy.

        7             I will read the public notice which

        8             is as follows:

        9                   Notice Letter for Amendment of

       10             the Uniform Tax Exemption Policy

       11             dated May 11, 2012, Re:  Town of

       12             Hempstead Industrial Development

       13             Agency Re-Adoption of Uniform Tax

       14             Exemption Policy.

       15                   The Town of Hempstead

       16             Industrial Development Agency

       17             hereinafter (the "Agency") proposes

       18             to amend and re-adopt its Uniform

       19             Tax Exemption Policy, adopted on

       20             September 12, 2002, (the "Existing

       21             Policy").

       22                   The proposed amendment and

       23             re-adoption of the Existing Policy

       24             (the "Re-adopted UTEP") is necessary

       25             for the Agency to continue to
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        2             provide financial assistance to the

        3             various business entities to

        4             acquire, locate, construct,

        5             renovate, equip and/or expand in the

        6             Town of Hempstead, New York (the

        7             "Town"), which would generate

        8             additional revenues, housing and

        9             employment within the Town.

       10                   On May 29, 2012, at 10 o'clock,

       11             at 350 Front Street, 2nd Floor, Old

       12             Courthouse, Hempstead, New York, the

       13             Agency will hold a public hearing

       14             with respect to the Re-adopted UTEP.

       15             We are providing this notice to you

       16             pursuant to Section 874 of the New

       17             York State General Municipal Law, as

       18             a chief executive officer of a

       19             taxing jurisdiction located within

       20             the Town in order to notify you of

       21             the proposed Re-Adopted UTEP.  Prior

       22             to taking final action on the

       23             proposed Re-adopted UTEP at such

       24             hearing, the Agency will review and

       25             respond to any correspondence
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        2             received from any affected taxing

        3             jurisdiction regarding such proposed

        4             Re-adapted UTEP.  In addition, you

        5             or your representatives are welcome

        6             to attend such public hearing, at

        7             which time you will have an

        8             opportunity to address the Agency

        9             regarding the proposed Re-adopted

       10             UTEP.

       11                   Yours very truly, Town of

       12             Hempstead Industrial Development

       13             Agency by Frederick E. Parola;

       14             title, Executive Officer and Chief

       15             Executive Officer.

       16                   End of public notice.

       17                   We welcome any comments at this

       18             time.  Please stand, identify

       19             yourself.  You're welcomed to come

       20             forward.  You can sit if you'd like.

       21                   MS. MOORE:  If I sit, I'll

       22             never get up.

       23                   A. Patricia Moore.  I'm Special

       24             Counsel for Governmental Affairs for

       25             the Village of Hempstead.
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        2                   I'm particularly addressing the

        3             issues, as you can imagine, of

        4             PILOTS.  I know you have other

        5             things on your agenda but the one

        6             that affects us the most is the

        7             PILOTS.

        8                   You are, of course, aware of

        9             the fact that the Village of

       10             Hempstead, like every other

       11             municipality, is struggling

       12             financially with mandated expenses

       13             and declining property values and

       14             tax settlements and all the rest of

       15             it.  We also have a third of our

       16             property off the tax rolls, which is

       17             not your fault but it's not ours

       18             either, and some of it is presented

       19             to us by State agencies, as well as

       20             everything else.

       21                   I'm particularly concerned with

       22             the General Municipal Law, Article

       23             18-A, the section on the IDA for

       24             PILOTS.  And we've been trying to

       25             follow pursuant to Section 859 the
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        2             financial records.  We know that

        3             every year it is required that the

        4             Agency submit an audit to the State;

        5             the controller gets it, the governor

        6             gets it, presumably the Archangel

        7             Gabrielle gets it, it goes to

        8             everybody and it's on the website so

        9             we like to see just what is

       10             happening with the project, not with

       11             the Town but particularly for the

       12             Village.

       13                   The statute is very clear that

       14             there are two parts of your audit

       15             that are required by that statute.

       16             The first part is the general fiscal

       17             story of the Agency; what you take

       18             in, what you spend out, what you got

       19             left at the end of the year.  But

       20             there are also supplemental

       21             schedules that are supposed to be

       22             attached; one schedule for each of

       23             the projects that you've undertaken,

       24             and that is supposed to show, among

       25             other things, what jobs are being
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        2             created by the project.

        3                   The statute is quite old.  It

        4             goes way back and it's statewide and

        5             it's got really two objectives.  One

        6             of them is to improve the quality of

        7             life in the jurisdiction, make it a

        8             nicer and more profitable loveable

        9             place, but the other part is to

       10             create jobs and it's very clear that

       11             that's a major part of the objective

       12             of the Agency, and one of the things

       13             that's had to show up in the

       14             supplemental schedules is what they

       15             expect to do and what they are doing

       16             with regard particularly to jobs.

       17                   As far as I can tell, we went

       18             through all of the controller's

       19             records.  We called three different

       20             levels of the controller's office to

       21             see if anybody had these

       22             supplemental schedules and the only

       23             thing we can arrive at is that they

       24             were never submitted by this Agency.

       25                   You have, I think, four major
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        2             housing IDAs and two commercial ones

        3             at the moment.  The housing one is

        4             100 Terrace started in 2007.  That

        5             PILOT does not expire.  It's a

        6             20-year PILOT.  That's a very, very

        7             long time for a company which simply

        8             was going to fix up and extend.

        9             It's not a new development, it's not

       10             a new building.  It's just like fix

       11             the bathrooms, fix the kitchens and

       12             understanding that they needed a

       13             break for a year or two while they

       14             do that, and on their applications

       15             they were asked how many jobs were

       16             anticipated and they said none.  So

       17             they had people who were going to do

       18             the fixing but once it was fixed

       19             that was it, no new employees of any

       20             kind.

       21                   Parkside is another one that

       22             started in 2007.  It has a 14-year

       23             thing.  The same problem exists

       24             there, and they also said they did

       25             not anticipate any long-term
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        2             full-time jobs.  Parkside Garden

        3             Villas has a 19-year PILOT.

        4                   Hempstead Village's housing

        5             authority, it's probably sewage

        6             because it's also an agency and it's

        7             got a 44-year PILOT so that's

        8             obviously an ongoing something, so

        9             it's probably in a different world

       10             than the others.

       11                   The two commercial PILOTS are

       12             more sensibly timed at five years

       13             and I think maybe nine years.  One

       14             of them is 175 Fulton, which may or

       15             may not at the moment be in

       16             foreclosure on their mortgage.  I

       17             know it's been coming and going and

       18             they recently hired a new management

       19             firm, but the conditions in that

       20             building are dreadful and they are

       21             losing tenants.  They thought that

       22             they were going to produce 42 jobs

       23             but if the people are moving out of

       24             there, that does not look like a

       25             real great arrangement.
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        2                   The other one is Millennium

        3             Toyota and they promised nine jobs.

        4             And that essentially meant closing

        5             one workplace and opening another

        6             one across the street.  So we are

        7             not talking about a new thing.

        8             We're talking about moving to a

        9             bigger and better and hiring a few

       10             more people.

       11                   As far as I can tell, that

       12             seems to be the sum total of what's

       13             happening here.  So what we have is

       14             some very long PILOTS with very tiny

       15             results.

       16                   Now, in Hempstead Village down

       17             near Peninsula Boulevard there is a

       18             section of the Village that's zoned

       19             provided and there are vacancies

       20             there, and if I ever saw an

       21             opportunity for something like --

       22             Fred Parola is laughing.

       23                   MR. PAROLA:  No, I'm not.  I'm

       24             smiling with you but not laughing.

       25                   MS. MOORE:  I remember when you
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        2             were young.

        3                   MR. PAROLA:  I don't.  Perhaps

        4             you can remind me when we're done.

        5                   MS. MOORE:  Down off Peninsula

        6             Boulevard there is real opportunity

        7             for this type of thing to happen.

        8             If someone is willing to go into one

        9             of those properties and take down

       10             something derelict, which means a

       11             lot of expense, there is probably

       12             both kinds of environmental issues

       13             and things that have to be

       14             addressed, you can give them a PILOT

       15             for a bunch of years and what they

       16             do next is open a factory that makes

       17             rocking chairs or something and you

       18             can hire a bunch of people and you

       19             have jobs and improved neighborhood,

       20             that is the ideal scope of this

       21             Agency.

       22                   And to get guys who have badly

       23             operated apartment complexes that

       24             have fallen to the point where the

       25             Village is citing for abuse for what
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        2             the tenants are going through and

        3             then tell me you're going to give

        4             them a tax break for 20 years to fix

        5             it up and then not report it in the

        6             schedules when you do your audits

        7             seems to me to be wrong.

        8                   The last point I would make,

        9             which has nothing to do with this,

       10             is that next year, 2013, the Village

       11             of Hempstead will be 370 years old.

       12             Twenty years ago we celebrated the

       13             350.  This is a village that

       14             deserves real care and attention.

       15             When I graduated from Hempstead High

       16             School in 1951, the Village was

       17             Greek, Polish and Jewish and over

       18             the years we've had influxes,

       19             wonderfully, of changing and growing

       20             and transmogrifying population

       21             trends.  We have enormous potential

       22             and the residents deserve the

       23             attention that you have available.

       24             I know money is tough but it's very

       25             tough for us.  And I ask you to
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        2             reexamine, first of all, your

        3             compliance with the statute and

        4             secondly, some imagination for doing

        5             some PILOTS.  A PILOT can make a lot

        6             of sense if it's going to produce

        7             something wonderful.  These are not

        8             producing something wonderful.  They

        9             are really not producing anything

       10             and I ask you to reexamine.  Thank

       11             you for the time.

       12                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you for your

       13             comments.  Is there anyone else that

       14             at this present time wishes to be

       15             heard?  Please come forward.

       16                   MS. DiSALVO:  Debra Urbano

       17             DiSalvo, Village Attorney, Village

       18             of Hempstead, 99 Nichols Court,

       19             Hempstead, New York.

       20                   I'm not going to repeat what

       21             Ms. Moore said but I wholly join in

       22             what she has stated.  One of my

       23             biggest issues with this PILOT that

       24             you have before us is that when you

       25             speak of how you're going to

                       FEVOLA REPORTING & TRANSCRIPTION INC. (631) 724-7576

        1                      Proceedings-Uniform Tax    15

        2             determine a PILOT Agreement, you

        3             mention the Nassau County Assessor's

        4             Office, the Town of Hempstead,

        5             receiver of taxes, the Town of

        6             Hempstead Controller's Office as

        7             those types of agencies that you are

        8             bringing into the loop before you

        9             determine the appropriate dollar

       10             amount for the PILOT.  Nowhere in

       11             this does it state the Village of

       12             Hempstead where a PILOT may be

       13             proposed.  I think that it's wrong

       14             not to consider the municipality

       15             early on when determining the PILOT.

       16                   We have a vested interest as

       17             being placed in a location

       18             particularly with regards to those

       19             PILOTS that are given to apartment

       20             units.  The ones that I have looked

       21             at, the reason why your agency gives

       22             them the PILOT is because they're

       23             giving affordable housing, except

       24             the rent roll that you're basing the

       25             affordable housing formula on is the
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        2             County of Nassau and not the market

        3             value of the Village of Hempstead.

        4             There is a difference between what

        5             is marked value in rentals in the

        6             Village of Hempstead as to what it

        7             is countywide.

        8                   If you're going to use a

        9             Village of Hempstead market value as

       10             opposed to the County market value,

       11             you're going to find that the County

       12             is based at a higher value.  So when

       13             the applicant comes before you and

       14             says, well, I'm providing affordable

       15             housing, in fact, it's not really

       16             affordable housing, it's really fair

       17             market value at the Village level.

       18                   Yes, they're being given tax

       19             breaks coupled with they're not

       20             paying for sanitation fees.  Your

       21             own agency, when I questioned them

       22             on this said, yes, they are, they're

       23             paying for it, but then they get a

       24             credit off of what they're paying in

       25             taxes so how is that?  So if my
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        2             PILOT is for $100 a month or $100 a

        3             quarter and then I get a credit for

        4             what I pay the Village in sanitation

        5             fees, I'm now getting a lesser

        6             percentage.  But I'm paying

        7             salaries, pensions, health care

        8             benefits, so now I'm being doubly

        9             screwed because now I'm not getting

       10             the full freight that I should be on

       11             the tax building.  You're not paying

       12             for the services that you are

       13             receiving because you're reducing

       14             your payment based upon what you're

       15             paying on the water and the

       16             sanitation pickups.

       17                   I can't emphasize enough that

       18             the PILOTS that have been given, we

       19             get the complaints from the tenants.

       20             They want to know why these people

       21             are getting a tax benefit when their

       22             apartments are still in disarray.

       23             It's shotty work that's being done

       24             and they're paying close to full

       25             freight on, as I stated, their
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        2             rental amounts.

        3                   I think while there is one

        4             controller's opinion out there that

        5             gives you the right, it's been

        6             upheld, to use it for apartment

        7             complexes, I truly think the intent

        8             of the statute, when you read the

        9             legislative history, is to create

       10             jobs, and having an apartment

       11             complex being provided a PILOT when

       12             there is no new jobs being created,

       13             I believe is not what the statute is

       14             intended for.  And I ask that this

       15             Board look at its policy, consult

       16             with not only the Village of

       17             Hempstead or any other village that

       18             you're going to put a PILOT in

       19             before you do so.

       20                   Also, reconsider the fact that

       21             we're paying salaries and benefits

       22             and we're not exempt to the services

       23             for which you're giving people

       24             credit for.  That should be an

       25             expense that they bear.  It should
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        2             not be something that they pay and

        3             then get a credit off the PILOT at

        4             the end of the day.  As well as

        5             truly do a PILOT, particularly in a

        6             community in Hempstead where we have

        7             one of the highest unemployment

        8             rates in all of Nassau County, do a

        9             PILOT that's going to be meaningful.

       10             Meaningful.

       11                   We have our share of affordable

       12             housing in the Village of Hempstead.

       13             Spread the wealth.  Go to other

       14             communities.  Let them take on

       15             affordable housing, don't just

       16             target Hempstead anymore.  Thank

       17             you.

       18                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you for your

       19             testimony.  Is there anyone else

       20             that would like to be heard?  Sir.

       21                   MR. RYAN:  Dan Ryan.  Trustee,

       22             Village of Hempstead, 99 Nichols

       23             Court, Hempstead New York.

       24                   I would underline some of the

       25             statements I've heard since I
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        2             entered the room regarding the

        3             PILOTS.  It is painful for many of

        4             our taxpayers when any increase in

        5             taxes exists, even modest increase.

        6             Some of us have to make decisions as

        7             to whether to spend this extra money

        8             on rents instead of medicine, food

        9             and clothing and that makes it even

       10             more serious.  And it becomes a

       11             little more awkward too because it's

       12             a form of taxation without

       13             representation because there is no

       14             Village of Hempstead resident on

       15             this Board.  I would love to see

       16             this Board when they make a decision

       17             involving Hempstead not only inform

       18             us but require that you get a

       19             majority vote from the trustee and

       20             mayor before you go forward.

       21                   One of the big things that

       22             you've done in the past when you

       23             talk about PILOTS is that you talk

       24             about the creation of jobs.  Thomas

       25             DiNapoli came out with a statement
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        2             that indicates there is little or no

        3             correlation between PILOTS and job

        4             increases.  He noted that some 500

        5             million dollars a year is taken off

        6             the tax roll in the State, about 20

        7             million in the Village of Hempstead,

        8             perhaps even more because it's

        9             reflected more in the Hempstead

       10             school district and this becomes

       11             awkward.  And it was his numbers

       12             that indicate that he can't see a

       13             correlation that would justify some

       14             of this and I can't either.

       15                   In some of the cases, in fact

       16             if you look above and beyond the

       17             State definition of what PILOTS are

       18             granted, for the 590-600 complex at

       19             Fulton Avenue I don't see anything

       20             that says that you can rehabilitate

       21             an existing apartment complex, nor

       22             do I see where it helps the

       23             residents.  If they got the PILOT

       24             and lowered the rents, you might be

       25             able to stand on the ploy, but they
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        2             don't do that and I'm not sure what

        3             they have done there to get the

        4             residents excited about the

        5             improvements.  They claim that's not

        6             the case.

        7                   So one of my biggest arguments

        8             would be, as was pointed out by

        9             Debra DiSalvo, is spread this out.

       10             Don't make Hempstead the area where

       11             we always have to bear the burden of

       12             affordable housing, of PILOTS, of

       13             everything, particularly the non-tax

       14             paying types of facilities within

       15             our community.  One third of our

       16             village is off the tax rolls.  This

       17             is something that is not acceptable

       18             and very unusual and not fair.  I

       19             hope we turn the direction and maybe

       20             it will be fair and easier for our

       21             residents.  I thank you for your

       22             attention.

       23                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you, Mr.

       24             Trustee.  Is there anyone else that

       25             needs to be heard?  Please step
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        2             forward.

        3                   MR. LUCAS:  Reginal Lucas, 96

        4             Broadfield Road, President of the

        5             Hempstead Coordinating Council of

        6             Civic Association and senior

        7             citizen.

        8                   The only thing that I'm hearing

        9             now is that you guys want to broaden

       10             your power to give out more PILOTS.

       11             If that's the case, then I'm the one

       12             that's paying the taxes.  So when

       13             you expand your power to give out

       14             more PILOTS, it's costing me.  I

       15             don't get any increase in salary

       16             because I'm retired.  I'm a retired

       17             senior citizen and you put a burden

       18             on me by giving these PILOTS out and

       19             none of the PILOTS really benefit

       20             the Village of Hempstead.  So if

       21             you're trying to increase it, I'm

       22             against it and so are the residents

       23             that are part of my civic

       24             association.

       25                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you, sir,
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        2             for your testimony.  Is there anyone

        3             else that would like to be heard at

        4             this time?

        5                   MS. GARRY:  My name is

        6             Katherine Garry, resident of the

        7             Town of Hempstead.  I got here a few

        8             minutes late, I apologize, but I was

        9             wondering prior to my being here was

       10             there an explanation as to what the

       11             changes in your policy are going to

       12             be?

       13                   MR. PAROLA:  No.  The notice

       14             was read.  It's here for your

       15             consideration.

       16                   MS. GARRY:  The notice is read

       17             but you did not compare it?

       18                   MR. PAROLA:  No.  The purpose

       19             of this meeting is to gain public

       20             testimony with respect to the

       21             proposal made, not to discuss from

       22             our end.

       23                   MS. GARRY:  Right.  But in

       24             order to comment on it, it would

       25             seem that the public should be given
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        2             kind of an overview of what the

        3             significant changes are.

        4                   MR. PAROLA:  We're just taking

        5             testimony.  That's the law.  Sorry.

        6                   MS. GARRY:  Well, I have had

        7             the opportunity to compare the new

        8             policy with the old policy and it's

        9             quite shocking that you would have a

       10             public hearing without an answer

       11             exactly to what the changes are to

       12             the people at the hearing.

       13                   But what I found were the

       14             changes -- and I'm surprised the

       15             Village officials did not bring this

       16             out -- was that you're expanding

       17             your scope of PILOTS to include

       18             retail which was not included in the

       19             reoccurring policy.  Is that

       20             correct?

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  I will -- Just to

       22             correct your information, New York

       23             State law changed.  We have not

       24             changed anything.  We had the

       25             ability to do retail and are doing
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        2             retail.  For example, Equity One on

        3             Old Country Road three years ago or

        4             so, more than three years ago, the

        5             State law changed, the prohibition

        6             against retail ended, and Statewide

        7             all IDAs have the power to do

        8             retail.

        9                   MS. GARRY:  Be that as it may,

       10             you're old policy did not include

       11             retail.

       12                   MS. LONG:  The law prohibited

       13             that.

       14                   MS. GARRY:  So that is a change

       15             that it is including retail, which,

       16             of course, will obviously very much

       17             affect the Village of Hempstead.

       18                   Also, I notice that you took

       19             out the place where it says that you

       20             could have a PILOT and then it would

       21             be decreased yearly, but that

       22             section was taken out; is that

       23             correct, so that it could run

       24             straight instead of decreasing

       25             percentage each year?
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        2                   MR. RYAN:  Can you tell me what

        3             section you're referring to?

        4                   MS. GARRY:  Unfortunately I

        5             forgot to bring that with me.

        6                   MR. RYAN:  Because what was

        7             done when they changed the law was

        8             they took out reference to Section

        9             485(b), so that's no longer

       10             applicable and that had to deal with

       11             phasing in of tax increases.  So

       12             since that no longer was applicable

       13             it was taken out.

       14                   MS. GARRY:  I do believe there

       15             is a statement even below that

       16             somewhere that indicated that there

       17             was a change in the policy according

       18             to this new policy.  It deleted from

       19             the old policy the percentage

       20             decreases such that one could

       21             interpret the new policy to mean

       22             that you could proceed without

       23             percentage decreases.

       24                   MR. RYAN:  I think, again, what

       25             the language was that it had to do
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        2             with 485(b), which allowed a

        3             deviation so that there would not be

        4             standard phased increases, step it

        5             down.  In fact, that coming out

        6             probably makes it a stricter policy

        7             because we don't decrease the

        8             percentage phase in increase.

        9                   Probably speaking as a double

       10             negative but that's essentially --

       11                   MS. GARRY:  I would disagree

       12             with that because 485(b) calls for a

       13             percentage decrease in the amount of

       14             abatement so people would pay -- the

       15             companies would pay increased taxes

       16             or increased PILOT as each year went

       17             by except for the first three years

       18             where you were freezing payment.

       19             But it would seem under this new

       20             policy because that particular line,

       21             not only with 485(b) but at another

       22             point in the policy, it indicates

       23             that -- I compared the text of the

       24             two of them and that particular

       25             section was taken out which would
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        2             then empower you to keep the PILOT

        3             at the same level every year.

        4                   And I note that things that

        5             were to have been deleted more in

        6             keeping with the opposition that you

        7             received that the housing PILOTS

        8             should be deleted from this policy

        9             because those particularly do not

       10             create jobs which is the intention

       11             of the law in the first place as has

       12             been pointed out many times to you.

       13                   And I would have thought that

       14             you would have taken out all the

       15             references to housing and the fact

       16             that you did not do that and the

       17             fact that it also allows not only

       18             for affordable housing but for any

       19             type of housing within our renewal

       20             areas, which is the situation that

       21             is very critical right now in

       22             Hempstead because a very large area,

       23             which is labeled urban renewal, is

       24             either proposals for housing in

       25             those areas and they will not --
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        2             some of them perhaps might have a

        3             small potential for affordable

        4             housing but basically they are not

        5             going to be full of housing unites;

        6             therefore, they are included onto

        7             your policy and while people have

        8             been, you know, adamant about the

        9             ones for affordable housing, I think

       10             they will be more adamant against

       11             the ones that are for market rate

       12             housing.

       13                   And I bring to your attention

       14             you also did that at 303 Main

       15             Street, which was not affordable

       16             housing and received a 20-year PILOT

       17             based under your deviation policies

       18             where the original policy is

       19             10 years but when it comes to

       20             Hempstead you, in particular,

       21             housing in Hempstead, you constantly

       22             allow for the deviations from

       23             15 years, 20 years, sometimes

       24             30 years.

       25                   So I oppose this new policy.  I
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        2             think it should be revised and that

        3             the housing should be taken out

        4             because that's really not the intent

        5             and purpose of the law.  I think

        6             that I'm sorry to hear that New York

        7             State has now included retail and I

        8             also feel that it should have been

        9             revised, as stated before, that when

       10             you do a PILOT in a particular

       11             village that you get an affirmative

       12             vote first from the village board of

       13             each and every community that is

       14             faced with these PILOTS.

       15                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you.  Is

       16             there anyone else which wishes to be

       17             heard that has not been heard

       18             already?  We'll remain.  It's only,

       19             I observe 10:37, so we'll remain a

       20             little while to address or

       21             accommodate any latecomers that will

       22             show.

       23                   MS. GARRY:  Just one further

       24             question.

       25                   MR. PAROLA:  Just reidentify
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        2             yourself so the record will reflect

        3             it.

        4                   MS. GARRY:  Katherine Garry.

        5             You mentioned that the State has now

        6             included retail in the IDA law; is

        7             that correct again?

        8                   MR. PAROLA:  Yes.

        9                   MS. GARRY:  Does it require you

       10             to do retail or is that optional?

       11                   MR. PAROLA:  Any decision as to

       12             any project undertaken is in sole

       13             discretion within the law of our

       14             Board.

       15                   MS. GARRY:  Right.  So you do

       16             have the discretion of not including

       17             retail if you so desire?

       18                   MR. PAROLA:  The Board, again,

       19             can decline any project it does not

       20             like and they have done that.

       21                   For example, we won't do gas

       22             stations so that is a form of

       23             retail.

       24                   MS. GARRY:  Okay.  So what I'm

       25             suggesting is that you should delete
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        2             the reference to retail, delete

        3             retail from your policy.  I think

        4             that would be the best idea.  So

        5             that's what I would also recommend

        6             in addition to my other

        7             recommendations.

        8                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you.

        9                   For the record, if I may, on

       10             behalf of the Board, one thing that

       11             we are going to recommend along with

       12             all the comments that will be

       13             discussed by our Board, we agree

       14             that although we do it now we

       15             require that any developer, project

       16             person, go visit, go speak with the

       17             mayor of a particular village if we

       18             are in an incorporated area and

       19             specifically within this proposal

       20             we're going to amend and include

       21             that any village be included with

       22             respect to the notice that was not

       23             included here amongst the other

       24             governments that was pointed out

       25             that I guess you brought it up or --
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        2                   MS. GARRY:  No, someone else

        3             did.

        4                   MR. RYAN:  It was the Village

        5             attorney.

        6                   MR. PAROLA:  That change will

        7             definitely be made.

        8                   MS. GARRY:  But again, that's

        9             not significant because it does not

       10             require vote of the Village Board

       11             which is what we're requesting that

       12             you require.

       13                   MR. PAROLA:  All right.  Thank

       14             you.  Thank you for your testimony.

       15                   Observing that it is 10:45 and

       16             the last speaker terminated her

       17             comments about 10 minutes ago,

       18             consequently we've had some

       19             excellent testimony which will be

       20             sent to and considered by our Board.

       21                   I'm going to see if this young

       22             lady wishes to speak.

       23                   (Whereupon, additional people

       24             entered the courthouse.)

       25                   MR. PAROLA:  We were just
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        2             terminating.  Would you like to

        3             speak?

        4                   MS. McNEILL:  Yes, I would.

        5                   MR. PAROLA:  Fine.  Then we

        6             will entertain an additional

        7             speaker.  Would you be kind enough

        8             to identify yourself, please.

        9                   MS. McNEILL:  Patricia McNeill

       10             from the Incorporated Village of

       11             Hempstead.

       12                   Yes, good morning.

       13                   MR. PAROLA:  Good morning.

       14                   MS. McNEILL:  We're having such

       15             a problem with PILOTS.  I understand

       16             that there is a theory behind having

       17             PILOTS but the PILOTS in Hempstead

       18             is just so overwhelming.

       19                   I have a small property,

       20             50x100, no garage.  My taxes are

       21             $11,000.  It's getting to be

       22             impossible to continue living in

       23             this village with you guys and the

       24             Nassau County IDA giving PILOTS.

       25                   We can't keep giving PILOTS.
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        2             You have to service in sanitation,

        3             you have to service police, service

        4             in fire and service the children in

        5             the community.  Our education levels

        6             we can't afford -- Our kids don't

        7             even have safe streets to walk.

        8             Most of the village, as I ride by,

        9             there's stop signs, the poles have

       10             that illuminating strip.  We're

       11             constantly being told we can't

       12             afford it.  We can't afford safety.

       13                   This is a walking community

       14             here.  This is not a driving

       15             community.  We deal heavily on

       16             public transportation.  Our seniors,

       17             our children and everyone else is

       18             walking the streets.  We can't have

       19             safe streets because we have lack of

       20             funds.  We can't have quality

       21             education due to lack of funds and

       22             we keep getting hit with more PILOTS

       23             and PILOTS.

       24                   We have so many homes vacant.

       25             We have borders that's not paying
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        2             fees.  They just find vacant houses

        3             they move into.  I have one next

        4             door to me that's so unsafe I hate

        5             to go away.  I hate to leave my

        6             house because I don't know what's

        7             going to happen next, where they're

        8             going to come from.

        9                   It's not just me, it's the

       10             entire community.  I gave up custody

       11             of my child just so she wouldn't go

       12             to this school district of Hempstead

       13             because we have so much that we

       14             don't have.  In order for her to get

       15             educated, I had to give up custody

       16             to her dad so she could live

       17             someplace else.

       18                   I'm an only child and that was

       19             my only child, and that was so

       20             hurtful to give up my child, give up

       21             custody so she could live someplace

       22             else to get a quality education.

       23             Thank God right now the child is

       24             going for her PhD so it paid off.

       25             But look what I lost.
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        2                   And she still doesn't

        3             understand.  She still has attitude

        4             with me because you gave me away.  I

        5             try to explain to her I did not give

        6             you away, I just wanted you to have

        7             a better opportunity.  There are

        8             other people in our village they

        9             can't do that.  They have to keep

       10             their family together.  They have no

       11             one to send their children to.  Why

       12             must we resort to that?

       13                   We pay very high to live here

       14             in Hempstead and we love this

       15             community and we don't mind taking

       16             in people who don't have because

       17             we've been there and some of us are

       18             still there, but it's a strain on

       19             us.  And when you make changes to

       20             the PILOT rules and regulations it

       21             hurts us directly.  We are a sitting

       22             duck for everyone who wants a PILOT

       23             to come in here.

       24                   I just beg of you, guys,

       25             please, just try to help us out a
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        2             little bit.  Give us a break.  We're

        3             drowning in PILOTS.  It's just so

        4             sad.

        5                   And we all can't afford to get

        6             up and leave.  I can't afford to

        7             walk away from my home, that's the

        8             only asset that I have.  And it's

        9             not even large anymore.  It's gone

       10             down by half in value.  My home is

       11             now worth $220,000.  I've had it for

       12             29 years but I'm paying $11,000 a

       13             year in taxes.

       14                   PILOTS can be made stronger

       15             where we just can't keep giving the

       16             Village away.  It's already done, I

       17             understand that, but we just can't

       18             keep on and on.

       19                   Our children don't want to live

       20             here.  No one wants their child to

       21             live here because who can't afford

       22             it.  And for what services do you

       23             get?  When you go to other villages

       24             and you speak to the community

       25             residents what they get for their
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        2             dollar.  I can only imagine.  It's

        3             like watching television.  It's

        4             Hollywood.  It's fantasy.

        5                   I hope there is no other parent

        6             that had to go through what I'm

        7             going through.  My daughter is in

        8             her twenties and the relationship I

        9             can't bring back those years.  And

       10             even though she's an adult and I

       11             mean she's mental health,

       12             counseling, and all that, she does

       13             not really understand.  She still

       14             feels that I gave her away.  For

       15             what reason?  And it was no other

       16             reason except that I just wanted her

       17             to have a better chance.

       18                   I was a PTA president here at

       19             the high school.  I was vice

       20             president so I know what we have.  I

       21             know what we do.  And it just was

       22             not going to be here so I had to

       23             ship her out.

       24                   I thank you very much for

       25             hearing me.  I just hope that
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        2             somehow we could just make it that

        3             people can afford to live here,

        4             people want to live here.  And I

        5             mean no one wants to pay taxes but

        6             we understand this is how the

        7             country works.  But we just can't

        8             carry the load here all the time.

        9             Spread it around.

       10                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you.

       11                   MS. LONGO:  Thank you.

       12                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you for your

       13             testimony.  Is there anyone else

       14             that would care to speak?

       15                   MR. PEARSON:  Yes, Allsie

       16             Pearson, 67 Duncan Road, Hempstead,

       17             New York.

       18                   I've been a resident for about

       19             32 years give or take and the

       20             area -- my concern is about the

       21             PILOT programs and only if you live

       22             here in the area would you be

       23             concerned, other than that it's a

       24             political thing.

       25                   My concern is even this meeting
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        2             today.  The meeting today it's a

        3             holiday weekend just past and that's

        4             not good for people to come here to

        5             be supportive.  There's not many

        6             people after a long holiday weekend.

        7             People have to go back to work and

        8             having this at 10 o'clock in the

        9             morning, I know you can't have it 8

       10             o'clock, 9 o'clock at night, but

       11             sometime reasonable so some people

       12             can come and voice their opinion.

       13             This right away as a get go --

       14                   I'm the vice president of

       15             Duncan Estates Civic Association for

       16             what that means.

       17                   I'm saying all these PILOT

       18             programs in the last years like

       19             Hofstra University not paying taxes.

       20             They're get tuition of $40,000 a

       21             student.  This area is just going

       22             down.  All the bars on Hempstead

       23             Turnpike paying high taxes and the

       24             quality of life is going down.  Each

       25             time a new business come out who
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        2             does not pay taxes, my taxes -- I'm

        3             paying their taxes.  They're making

        4             money off of us paying their taxes.

        5             It would be different if we had a

        6             better quality of life.  Everybody

        7             is complaining about it and

        8             everybody is struggling to go to

        9             work to pay their taxes.

       10                   Taxes are 9, 10,000, 11,000.

       11             I'm a veteran so I get a little

       12             exempt on it from Vietnam.  Once you

       13             retire it has a big impact on your

       14             financial income and I find it's

       15             hard.

       16                   I got to look at it on your

       17             side.  I find it hard to say I have

       18             some feelings for these people

       19             because you don't live here and you

       20             say okay, it's politics.  If you can

       21             get past if this place was all

       22             stacked up with people maybe it

       23             would be a little better.

       24                   And I hope you guys have not

       25             got you mind already made up we're
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        2             going to do this or not.  All these

        3             PILOT programs are killing the

        4             neighborhood.  Taxes are ridiculous

        5             for what we're getting out of life.

        6             This is not a qualify of life.  It's

        7             really lousy college students

        8             running up and down the block in the

        9             bars, absentee landlords and all

       10             this not cracking down.  Certain

       11             things should be attended to.

       12                   That's all I want to say.  I

       13             was voicing my opinion.  I just got

       14             a half an hour notice to run in here

       15             to say something.  If it means

       16             something, you guys could possibly

       17             hear it.  PILOT programs are killing

       18             the neighborhood badly.  Even if I

       19             didn't live here I would have the

       20             consideration to say I can

       21             understand people are spending

       22             millions of dollars a year and not

       23             paying taxes for 30 years.

       24             Thirty years pass and half the

       25             people that are here right now will

                       FEVOLA REPORTING & TRANSCRIPTION INC. (631) 724-7576

        1                      Proceedings-Uniform Tax    45

        2             probably be gone on the other side,

        3             past.  The business will probably be

        4             here and not paying no taxes.  It

        5             doesn't make any sense to me.  It

        6             doesn't take a rocket scientist to

        7             figure that people are getting

        8             millions of dollars a year and not

        9             paying taxes.  Thank you.

       10                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you, sir,

       11             for your testimony.  Is there anyone

       12             else that wishes to be heard.  Step

       13             forward, identify yourself for our

       14             transcriber.

       15                   MR. RAVNELL:  Harry Ravnell at

       16             47 Angevine Avenue, Hempstead.

       17                   I'm very concerned about the

       18             PILOT program for many reasons.  If

       19             we looked at the Village right now,

       20             the young people that grow up in the

       21             Village is leaving like flocks of

       22             birds.  They're not returning to the

       23             Village.  They leave.  If they stay

       24             here they can't afford to buy a home

       25             here or anything.
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        2                   When we look at the amount of

        3             property that's off the tax roll in

        4             this Village of Hempstead, where are

        5             we going?  It's almost impossible.

        6             You have senior citizens that they

        7             can't afford the taxes.  There are

        8             many senior citizens that are on

        9             fixed income and some fixed income

       10             could be as low as $1,000 a month.

       11             How you possibly could pay a tax on

       12             $20,000 a year?  Even if you have a

       13             $40,000 a year income, how can you

       14             afford to pay that tax?

       15                   Now, we know for a fact that

       16             businesses want to make money but it

       17             it's just not right to make money

       18             off the backs of poor people and

       19             that's what the Village is about.

       20                   Between the amount of churches

       21             that you have here not paying tax,

       22             the Hofstra University, and all the

       23             new programs that's coming in that's

       24             not paying taxes, my question is

       25             that how is it possible that the
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        2             Town and the Village expect this to

        3             be a viable neighborhood for people

        4             unless they are very, very wealthy

        5             people?

        6                   The school system is impacted

        7             very bad by all these PILOT

        8             programs.  The taxes are going to go

        9             up on the Town, the Village and the

       10             school.  The school is overcrowded

       11             already and it's getting worse.

       12                   And that's my statement.  It's

       13             a simple statement that we can't

       14             afford these taxes.  We just can't

       15             afford it anymore so we need help

       16             from those that's coming in that's

       17             going to be making money.  We need

       18             them to pay their fair share of tax.

       19             Thank you.

       20                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you for your

       21             testimony, sir.  Would anyone care

       22             to speak again?  Thank you for

       23             coming.  Thank you for your

       24             testimony.

       25                   MS. McNEILL:  Patricia McNeill.
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        2             Can PILOTS, if they must come in,

        3             can they still pay the school tax?

        4             We just want to educate our

        5             children.  We're tired of generation

        6             after generation of having

        7             non-educated children.  They can't

        8             be property taxpayers?  They can't

        9             be active adults?  Is there any way

       10             that even if they do get a PILOT

       11             they could pay school tax because

       12             they bring in children with them?

       13             They come in with handicapped

       14             children, they come in with language

       15             difficulties, they come behind, and

       16             we have to give extra help, extra

       17             help, extra help, but it comes out

       18             of our pockets.  I pay almost $7,000

       19             a year for a school that I could not

       20             send my child to.

       21                   MR. PAROLA:  Although our

       22             purpose here today is to gather

       23             testimony and information for our

       24             Board to evaluate, let me just set

       25             one thing straight that may have
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        2             been misconstrued.

        3                   Although a place like Hofstra,

        4             which we have nothing to do with in

        5             terms of active property, may pay no

        6             taxes, for the IDA any PILOT that we

        7             give they pay taxes.  They are not

        8             off the rolls.  We will normally,

        9             and this is what this policy speaks

       10             to for the most part, we will

       11             normally take their existing tax, so

       12             if they're paying $1 million now,

       13             they will begin with $1 million as

       14             their first year of taxes where they

       15             benefit under a PILOT from the IDA

       16             only -- I can't speak for others,

       17             there are others out there -- is

       18             that they get small increases.  We

       19             may freeze it for a few years at $1

       20             million so they can do the

       21             improvements that we require for

       22             them to get the benefits, and then

       23             we go up in small increments for the

       24             period of time the PILOT is in

       25             effect.  So they do pay.
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        2                   MS. McNEILL:  From the figures

        3             I've seen, the amount that they

        4             should be paying and the amount they

        5             are paying, we're looking at less

        6             than 50 percent.  It's hard when

        7             you're trying to educate children.

        8             We have autistic children, we have

        9             special needs children and then some

       10             so we need every dime we can get and

       11             then some to educate.

       12                   MS. LONGO:  When the Agency

       13             collects a PILOT, each jurisdiction

       14             is furnished with their

       15             proportionate share.  So if there is

       16             $1 million paid on the property and

       17             the school district is getting, for

       18             argument's sake, 60 percent, it's

       19             going to continue to get 60 percent.

       20             So if the taxes are a million, the

       21             PILOT starts at a million, the

       22             school district is going to get the

       23             exact same amount as it normally

       24             would get without the PILOT.

       25                   So the law requires us to
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        2             distribute the moneys in the

        3             proportionate shares dictated by the

        4             tax year.  So if the Village is

        5             22 percent and the school is

        6             62 percent, the remainder is going

        7             to go to the general tax based on

        8             whatever is dictated by the

        9             assessor's office.

       10                   So they are still getting their

       11             money, they're just instead of being

       12             disbursed from the assessor's office

       13             it's being disbursed from the IDA

       14             direct.

       15                   MS. McNEILL:  But they are not

       16             being properly taxed for what they

       17             should pay.

       18                   MR. RYAN:  You're right.  And

       19             that's what the whole IDA program is

       20             about.  In order to get them to come

       21             in and to make the improvements,

       22             they are given a deferral of the

       23             increase, and without that, the

       24             theory goes, they would never come

       25             in.
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        2                   MS. McNEILL:  I hate to say it

        3             but I wish they would not come in,

        4             not on our children's backs, not on

        5             our children's backs, our children's

        6             children.  This is generational.

        7                   Any way that the school tax

        8             could be eliminated out of PILOTS,

        9             the reduction.  Why should they give

       10             a reduction of a school tax?

       11                   MR. RYAN:  I understand what

       12             you're saying but again, if they

       13             don't come in, and I understand you

       14             don't want them in, and I appreciate

       15             your view, then you would not get

       16             those taxes anyway.  There would be

       17             no increase.

       18                   MS. McNEILL:  But we would not

       19             have all those children coming in

       20             when they build these apartment

       21             buildings.  It's children and there

       22             is more than one child per apartment

       23             so it's children that we have to

       24             educate.  That's the way the U.S.

       25             law is, you must educate children no
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        2             matter where they're from.

        3                   MR. RYAN:  I understand.

        4                   MS. McNEILL:  Okay.

        5                   MR. PAROLA:  Let this gentleman

        6             be heard.  Identify yourself again,

        7             sir.

        8                   MR. RAVNELL:  Harry Ravnell 47

        9             Angevine Avenue, Hempstead.

       10                   My question is that PILOTS, and

       11             correct me if I'm wrong, I don't

       12             know the facts on it, is a PILOT

       13             supposed to be based on businesses

       14             that come in and creates jobs and

       15             not apartment buildings?

       16                   And I know that developers --

       17             everyone that comes in says we're

       18             going to create this amount of jobs,

       19             okay.  I am 45 years in the

       20             construction industry all throughout

       21             New York City, Connecticut and New

       22             Jersey and I know that's not true.

       23             You may create a couple of labor

       24             jobs during the time of construction

       25             but if you have an apartment
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        2             building that have 400 apartments,

        3             the most people you would have to

        4             continue employed in that building

        5             is about 10 people.

        6                   Now, an office building, that's

        7             a little different.  An office

        8             building creates a tremendous amount

        9             of jobs, but not apartment buildings

       10             with rentals and so forth.  That's

       11             impossible.  The fact is that

       12             they're over in Glen Oaks, Queens,

       13             there is over 300 acres, 300 acres

       14             of land owned there and those people

       15             applied -- I think something like

       16             2000 people -- and that's why I'm

       17             questioning this about a PILOT

       18             coming in giving a tax break to

       19             every apartment building that comes

       20             in, everyone that comes in.

       21                   Let's say, for instance, Glen

       22             Oaks.  I read in the paper a couple

       23             of months ago, Glen Oaks wasn't

       24             supposed to pay any tax -- wasn't

       25             supposed to pay full tax, and I just
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        2             got a notice that Glen Oaks is now

        3             paying less.  They are on a PILOT

        4             program.

        5                   And also, the 60 percent that

        6             you mentioned, I understand that.

        7             But that 60 percent is only 60

        8             percent of the assessed value, and

        9             the assessed the value lower than it

       10             should be so they pay 60 percent of

       11             that.  That does not generate any

       12             amount of money that you could talk

       13             about.

       14                   MS. LONGO:  It's not based on

       15             the assessed value, it's based on

       16             the total tax collected, not the

       17             assessed value.

       18                   MR. RAVNELL:  Let's say, for

       19             instance, Glen Oaks Apartments

       20             assessed at $10 million and their

       21             taxes are roughly 200,000 a year and

       22             you give them 60 percent off of

       23             that, now that's reasonable.  If you

       24             assess that less than the

       25             $10 million, assess it at
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        2             $8 million, and I understand what

        3             you're saying, but that's not the

        4             information that I received and some

        5             people that I discussed with that

        6             Glen Oaks right now is supposed --

        7             not Glen Oaks, sorry.  Their

        8             supposed to be paying something like

        9             $8,000 in tax.  How many children

       10             would be in that building that's

       11             going to be in the school system?

       12             No one knows but there's going to be

       13             a lot.  Those kids that are going

       14             there are going to take tax out of

       15             our pockets to pay for those kids in

       16             that building because they are not

       17             supposed to have their kids in

       18             school.  Thank you.

       19                   MR. PAROLA:  Anyone else?

       20                   MR. PEARSON:  Allsie Pearson.

       21             I'd like to make a short statement

       22             in reference to you made a statement

       23             that may come in to pay taxes maybe

       24             for $1 million possibly and after

       25             that a year or so you might
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        2             negotiate or whatever the case is.

        3             For me, I'm saying when these

        4             businesses come in a million dollars

        5             to them is like too much of a little

        6             of nothing in a business.  So like

        7             you were saying, if they did not

        8             come into the area we wouldn't get

        9             no tax at all.

       10                   I'm just going to break it

       11             down.  If I have a home -- I

       12             purchase my home and there's an

       13             empty house across the street from

       14             me and I knew that a couple of

       15             families could move into that house

       16             for free and not pay no taxes, I'd

       17             prefer them not to move in.  I'd

       18             rather them move along and keep the

       19             outside appearance clean, you know.

       20                   So a million dollars is nothing

       21             to them and I prefer having no taxes

       22             coming in and just pay my own share.

       23             Same with you.  All of us in this

       24             courtroom paying our fair share and

       25             I don't pay nothing and you pay
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        2             everything --

        3                   MR. RYAN:  Again, I don't want

        4             to belabor this.  The taxes that

        5             exist, I'll take your example on the

        6             house across the street.

        7                   MR. PEARSON:  The house across

        8             the street.

        9                   MR. RYAN:  Let's say they were

       10             paying $10,000 a year in taxes and

       11             let's pretend it became part of the

       12             an IDA deal, they would continue to

       13             pay $10,000 a year in the beginning.

       14             But if they came in and promised to

       15             put on a new floor or fix it up at a

       16             cost of whatever it is, that house

       17             the taxes would then naturally go up

       18             because they made these

       19             improvements.  It's that part of the

       20             going up that we're talking about.

       21                   That wouldn't happen the next

       22             year when they finish the work.  It

       23             would not go up to say -- once they

       24             finished all their work it would go

       25             up to $15,000 a year.  They would
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        2             start under the PILOT to pay 10,000,

        3             10,0000, 10,000 and then 11,000,

        4             12,000, 13,000 until the end of the

        5             PILOT where they would have been had

        6             they not had the PILOT.  That's what

        7             I'm saying.  It's not they are not

        8             paying any taxes.  The increased

        9             taxes are phased in.  Does that make

       10             sense?

       11                   MR. PEARSON:  It makes sense

       12             but it also this way it must be very

       13             inviting for these PILOT people to

       14             come in for the business.  If it

       15             wasn't so inviting to them they

       16             wouldn't be piling up so it must be

       17             something that these PILOT people

       18             are benefitting very greatly because

       19             Hempstead has an influx very much

       20             over the last couple of years.

       21                   MR. RYAN:  No question they get

       22             benefits.  I understand what you're

       23             saying and I hear what the lady was

       24             saying about the housing units.  I

       25             understand all that.  I was just
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        2             trying to -- wanting you to hear

        3             when you say no taxes, no, they are

        4             paying taxes it's just the increases

        5             are not being put in immediately.

        6                   MR. PEARSON:  And one other

        7             thing that I was saying.  I've been

        8             here for 32 years.  My kids have

        9             grown up here.  They're out of

       10             college and now have kids.  I can

       11             see the high school taxes because my

       12             kids were attending school and they

       13             were getting a decent education, but

       14             right now when you're grandparents

       15             and you don't have any kids, I think

       16             that the law could be changed that

       17             without any children in the house --

       18             I'm not saying to drop it down dirt

       19             cheap, but if you have no kids

       20             attending school, a little bit.  I'm

       21             not saying no tax.

       22                   There are a lot of things in

       23             the program.  You work, you retire,

       24             your kids are grown up, you have

       25             kids in college; lawyers, doctors or

                       FEVOLA REPORTING & TRANSCRIPTION INC. (631) 724-7576

        1                      Proceedings-Uniform Tax    61

        2             whatever, and you're at home and

        3             you're still paying the same taxes

        4             that the 35 year-olds that have five

        5             or six kids pay.

        6                   I see your point.  I want to

        7             make that statement.  They are

        8             benefitting because they're coming

        9             in right behind the other PILOT.

       10                   Mercedes Benz, they put up a

       11             fence on Nassau Boulevard to appease

       12             the people and they go along with

       13             that.

       14                   MR. RYAN:  I hear you.

       15                   MR. PEARSON:  You guys have a

       16             good day and good holiday.

       17                   (Continued on next page.)
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        2                   MR. PAROLA:  Thank you so much.

        3                   We heard our second round of

        4             speakers.  I'm observing that it's

        5             presently 11:10 and this hearing has

        6             gone, I think, a good period of time

        7             of time.  We've had the opportunity

        8             to obtain the feelings of observers

        9             of the community that appeared and I

       10             will therefore close the public

       11             hearing sine die.

       12                   (Time noted:  11:10 a.m.)
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        2                                CERTIFICATION
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